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The oldest living Shriners Hospitals for Children patient turns 103!

Irene Roberts smiles as friends and family give her a drive - by 103rd birthday party outside of Touchmark, Tuesday, 
April 28, 2020.
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Elective Divan

Welcome to Month Two of the Shelter in Place Moslah News!  Although there 
seems to be some light at the end of the tunnel, your Divan feels that we should 
cancel our May events for the safety of our members.  This includes cancelling 
Bingo on May 8, our Business Meeting on May 14, and the Memorial Service 
on May 17.  We will definitely reschedule the Memorial Service as this is an 
important reflection honoring our deceased members and their families.

The Divan has had a couple of Zoom meetings which have been interesting 
and productive.  You would not believe the way some of the guys dress when 
working from home.  We are moving ahead with our Cornhole Tournament 
August 8, Sportsmen Spectacular on August 15 and of course the Shrine 
Circus November 12-15.  Speaking of the Circus, our Chief Rabban Gerald 
Ledbetter has been working on kicking off the ad sales campaign.  He is 
planning a Brats and Beer pickup for ad sales packets on Saturday, May 30.  
We will be sending out more information soon.

We have been in contact with our friends at Darrell Whitsel Florists concerning 
flower delivery for Mother’s Day.  We have determined that safe, contact-less 
deliveries can be made and they have asked us for assistance.  If you are able 
to help on May 7 or 8, please contact Chief Rabban Gerald Ledbetter.  This 
has been one of my favorite activities over the past five years.  And don’t 
forget your mom, if you need flowers contact Whitsel – they have been a great 
supporter of Moslah.
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VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR FLOWER DELIVERIES!!!
NOBLES AND LADIES

Please support Darrell Whitsell
florists if you need to send flowers for

Mother’s Day
https://www.darrellwhitselflorist.com/

We are in need of 10 Volunteer Driver
teams to deliver flowers for Darrell
Whitsel Florists on Friday, May 8th &
Saturday, May 9th. Meet at the Temple
Ballroom at 8:00AM-12:00PM. Please
feel free to wear mask and gloves while
making deliveries, but we will be making
no contact deliveries. “ put on porch
and call contact number”
This is an important fundraiser for our
Temple. If you have any ability to assist
either or both days, please contact Mike
Bell at:
817-408-8114 or bellm.1@itexas.net
PLEASE HELP US OUT AND THANK
YOU FOR ALL YOU DO AT MOSLAH!!

Gerald Ledbetter
Chief Rabban
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News
The oldest living Shriners Hospitals for Children patient 
turns 103!

Thursday, April 30, 2020

Irene during her birthday party

Irene Hand Roberts just turned 103 and as far as we know, she 
is the oldest living Shriners Hospitals for Children patient! 
Irene was born on April 28, 1917, at her grandmother’s 
restaurant and boarding hotel in McLaughlin, South Dakota.

In July 1923, at the age of 6, Irene developed what was 
called infantile paralysis, but is now known as polio. The 
Hand family and local doctors tried many remedies to help 
Irene, but they were all unsuccessful. Irene’s luck changed 
when a small town horse-and-buggy doctor named Dr. 
Twining, who by chance was a Shriner, referred Irene to the 
newly opened Shriners Hospital for Crippled Children in 
Minnesota, thus beginning Irene’s long and very hard road to recovery.

Irene spent many months at the Shriners Hospital in Minnesota. Her right leg recovered, but her right arm never did. Irene 
never let having a paralyzed right arm slow her down, though.

Back home Irene had to work very hard to catch up, as she had missed her entire second-grade year. With only one good 
arm, she experienced many challenges. Yet as time went on, Irene adjusted to her new life and learned how to do things 
differently.

In 1930, Irene’s father moved the family to Miles City, Montana, after finding work as a railroad policeman for the 
Milwaukee Railroad. Irene was a determined young woman. After graduating from high school, she was in the first 
graduating class at the new Eastern Montana College in Billings, Montana, where she earned her teaching degree. After 
graduating, Irene taught school for one year in a one-room school in Ismay, Montana.

Irene met and married Byron Roberts when she was 21, and they have eight children spread out over 22 years. Irene has 
quite a few grandchildren, and two of her grandsons and one great-grandson played in the Montana East-West Shrine 
Football game! The family feels this is one way they have given back for the care Irene received from Shriners Hospital.

Read news coverage of Irene's birthday drive-by celebration on KTVH Montana. https://www.ktvh.com/news/helena-
news/103-year-old-helena-woman-celebrates-birthday

Read news coverage of Irene's birthday celebration on the Helena, Montana, Independent Record. https://helenair.com/
news/local/irene-roberts-of-helena-who-lived-through-the-spanish-flu-celebrates-103rd-birthday/article_ddde0c98-
38e4-5f0a-bcb0-2854df53e098.html#tracking-source=home-top-story

As a surprise for her 103rd birthday, Shriners Hospitals for Children patients and staff, as well as Imperial Potentate 
Jeffrey Sowder, put together this video for Irene: https://youtu.be/-9q1bnlEtWY
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How to Wear Cloth Face Coverings
Cloth face coverings should—

• fit snugly but comfortably against the side of the face

• be secured with ties or ear loops

• include multiple layers of fabric

• allow for breathing without restriction

• be able to be laundered and machine dried without damage or  
change to shape

CDC on Homemade Cloth Face Coverings
CDC recommends wearing cloth face coverings in public settings where other 
social distancing measures are difficult to maintain (e.g., grocery stores and 
pharmacies), especially in areas of significant community-based transmission. 

CDC also advises the use of simple cloth face coverings to slow the spread of 
the virus and help people who may have the virus and do not know it from 
transmitting it to others.  Cloth face coverings fashioned from household 
items or made at home from common materials at low cost can be used as an 
additional, voluntary public health measure.

Cloth face coverings should not be placed on young children under age 
2, anyone who has trouble breathing, or is unconscious, incapacitated or 
otherwise unable to remove the cloth face covering without assistance.

The cloth face coverings recommended are not surgical masks or N-95 
respirators.  Those are critical supplies that must continue to be reserved for 
healthcare workers and other medical first responders, as recommended by 
current CDC guidance.

Should cloth face coverings be washed or otherwise  
cleaned regularly? How regularly?
Yes. They should be routinely washed depending on the frequency  
of use.

How does one safely sterilize/clean a cloth face covering?
A washing machine should suffice in properly washing a cloth face covering.

How does one safely remove a used cloth face covering?
Individuals should be careful not to touch their eyes, nose, and mouth  
when removing their cloth face covering and wash hands immediately  
after removing.

Use of Cloth Face Coverings to  
Help Slow the Spread of COVID-19

cdc.gov/coronavirus
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Sewn Cloth Face Covering
Materials

• Two 10”x6” rectangles of cotton fabric
• Two 6” pieces of elastic   

(or rubber bands, string,  
cloth strips, or hair ties)

• Needle and thread (or bobby pin)
• Scissors
• Sewing machine 

3. Run a 6-inch length of 1/8-inch wide elastic through the wider hem 
on each side of the cloth face covering. These will be the ear loops. 
Use a large needle or a bobby pin to thread it through. Tie the ends 
tight. 
Don’t have elastic? Use hair ties or elastic head bands. If you only 
have string, you can make the ties longer and tie the cloth face 
covering behind your head.

4. Gently pull on the elastic so that the knots 
are tucked inside the hem.  
Gather the sides of the cloth face covering on 
the elastic and adjust so the mask fits your 
face. Then securely stitch the elastic in place 
to keep it from slipping.

Tutorial

1. Cut out two 10-by-6-inch rectangles of cotton 
fabric. Use tightly woven cotton, such as quilting 
fabric or cotton sheets. T-shirt fabric will work in 
a pinch. Stack the two rectangles; you will sew 
the cloth face covering as if it was a single piece 
of fabric. 

2. Fold over the long sides ¼ inch and hem. Then fold the 
double layer of fabric over ½ inch along the short sides  
and stitch down.

10 inches

thread 
through

tuck in knot

6 inches

fold

fold

knot

fold

fold

stitch1/4 inch

1/4 inch

1/2 inch 1/2 inch

stitch

stitch

stitch

stitch

stitch
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Quick Cut T-shirt Cloth Face Covering (no sew method)
Materials

• T-shirt
• Scissors

Tutorial

1. 2. 3.

7–8 inches

6–7 inches

cut out

cut tie strings

Tie strings 
around neck, 
then over top 
of head.

Bandana Cloth Face Covering (no sew method)
Materials

• Bandana (or square cotton cloth approximately 20”x20”)
• Rubber bands (or hair ties)

• Scissors (if you are cutting your own cloth)

Tutorial
1. 3.

4.

2.

5. 6.

Place rubber bands or hair ties 
about 6 inches apart. 

Fold side to the middle and tuck. 

Fold top down. Fold bottom up.

Fold bandana in half.
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Mystic Wheels

The Racin’ Masons

All Unit, Club & Association

Hello Moslah Nobles and Ladies!  Do you have your masks on?

The Mystic Wheels planned to compete at both TSA and Shrine Imperial in Kansas City, both have obviously been 
cancelled.  We were definitely looking forward to both events and will miss the competition and a chance to see our shrine 
friends in other temples.  Oh well, Obstacle Course in San Antonio will be here before you know it.

We send a major league Mystic Wheels welcome to NEW MEMBERS Dan Dammen and  Richard  Weigart Jr.  We are 
very glad to have you on board and you are going to have a great time with the Mystic Wheels.    Grab those helmets and 
hang on tight!

We held a Zoom unit meeting in April and will likely do the same in May.  We have been using Zoom and other internet 
methods to keep up to date with everyone and making sure all are well.  So far everyone is making the best of the situation.  

We are very happy to report that Blackbeard is doing very well with his new leg!  We’re working through the installation 
of a hand throttle on his machine; watch out!

Our Entertainment Committee is about to explode with new ideas for fun events this summer.  You will be receiving 
notices and details just as soon as we can start getting together once more.  

The Mystic Wheels invite all Moslah nobles and ladies to Visit / Like our Facebook Page for more details of events/
pictures/videos.

 Moslah Noble, are you and your family looking for a unit home?   

Are you looking for a great group of Masonic brothers to hang with?  Looking to make lasting friendships?  Be part of a 
winning team?  Do you like parades?  Do you enjoy the thrill of competition?

We suggest you visit the Mystic Wheels.  We are family oriented with Ladies and Kids at all our events.  We have regular 
monthly activities for the Ladies and kid friendly activities as well.

We ride inexpensive, traditional, open wheel go karts that are fun, crowd pleasing, and easy to ride.  In addition we are 
very active in all temple and blue lodge activities.  

Call Brett Wiesner 817 360-7585, Stoney Burke 817 588-3024, Bill Jones 817 608-6678 for information and a visit. Check 
us out; and you will see why so many nobles and their families have chosen the Mystic Wheels.  Still the LARGEST and 
friendliest motorized unit in Texas!

--Weezy

    Ambassador of Fun
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Car-Vettes

WE CAR-VETTES PROUDLY WEAR OUR FEZ AND RIDE 
SO OUR SHRINER CHILDREN CAN WALK!

Well. Here it is May already and by golly, we’re still suffering from the coronavirus that has affected us all in some way. 
We Car-Vettes want to send each and all of you our heartfelt sadness and especially to everyone in our great Moslah 
family that was or is affected.  Remember, this too shall pass and with the help of God Almighty, we will persevere.  When 
this bad time does pass, we all hope that you and your lady will attend some of the many rewarding and fun activities at 
our temple, okey dokey?

 This year, we were hoping to really show our stuff with our driving skill at the TSA meeting at Amarillo as well as several 
local parades.  We didn’t get to do that because of the virus, but you can bet your boots that we sure as heck will put 
on a good show for you folks next year, God willing! In the meantime, we are going to sign up some new Shriners and 
indoctrinate them into skilled Car-Vette drivers.

For May, The 1st is May Day (I’m not sure why we celebrate it, but dance around a May Pole if you want).  The 5th is 
Cinco de Mayo (since we’re Texans). It celebrates the defeat of the French army during the Battle of Puebla in Mexico 
on May 5, 1862.  The 6th is National Nurses Day; it’s to raise awareness of the important role nurses play in society, 
especially in this time of need. (It marks the beginning of National Nurses Week, which ends on May 12, the birthday 
of Florence Nightingale).  The 10th is Mother’s Day, a time to honor mothers, grandmothers, and great-grandmothers 
for their contribution to family and society. In the year 1914, President Woodrow Wilson signed into law stating that the 
Day would be celebrated as a national holiday.  The 15th is Peace Officers Memorial Day.   Peace Officers Memorial 
Day honors the brave men and women who have died or been disabled while in the line of duty to keep the public safe.  
The 16th is Armed Forces Day. It is a time to honor the men and women who currently serve in the armed forces in the 
United States.  The 25th is Memorial Day. It honors those who died while serving in the United States military. Enjoy 
your month!  

As I have written before, we Car-vettes just love to do parades! It’s an opportunity for us that let us get our little cars and 
Shrine fezzes out for the good people who watch the parade. Folks line the streets smiling, shaking hands, yelling and 
waving at us as we drive by in our little cars.  I’m pretty sure that they know who we Shriners are and what we do for 
their kids. While we may not get to do many parades this year, we sure hope to be out there next year!  Nobles, come on 
out and watch some of the parades, and proudly wear your fez if you will.  You might even get a chance to drive one of 
our extra cars in one of the parades!

Betcha Didn’t Know:

1.  The English language is quirky, and one of the best examples of that is in the way we pronounce the words Pacific 
Ocean. Take your time to say it slowly, and you'll notice that each 'c' is said differently—the first with an 's' sound, the 
second as a hard 'ck' sound, and the third with a 'sh' sound.

2.  Your heart may beat faster when you're excited and could slow down when you're relaxed, but in most cases, it tends to 
keep a regular pace. In fact, most human hearts beat an average of 60 to 70 times per minute and 100,000 times per day. 
That's about 35 million times a year, and more than 2.5 billion times during an average lifetime. Your Body has about 5.6 
liters (6 quarts) of blood, which circulates through the body three times every minute.   

3.  Clouds may look like giant fluffy puffs of cotton, but they're actually quite hefty. According to the U.S. Geological 
Survey (USGS), the average cloud weighs around 1.1 million pounds (551 tons). Despite their immense weight, "that 
'heavy' cloud is floating over your head because the air below it is even heavier—the lesser density of the cloud allows it 
to float on the dryer and more-dense air."
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Hey there fellow Nobles, if you are thinking to join a unit that will give you a big reason to be proud, has camaraderie 
and enjoyment, look no further.  The Moslah Car-Vette unit is the one for you AND your family! Yes sir, you too can 
proudly wear one of our bright yellow uniform shirts and drive one of our classy looking little yellow Car-Vettes.  The 
car is a “gussied” up fancy go-cart, but you don't need to buy a new one....we do have a couple of slightly used ones for 
sale, about $800-$1,000.

We Car-Vette members always believe in safety over speed.  We offer a very positive, friendly and fun family environment 
to enrich your Shrine experience, and we especially love doing parades. You can join us as an active driver or even as a 
social member, either way you will be in one of the finest units Moslah has to offer. 

If any of you Nobles would like additional information, have a question, or just want to test drive one of our cool looking 
go carts, let us know. Don’t be bashful; you can contact President Chuck Huddleston at (817) 441-1359, Colonel Cecil 
LeMond at (817) 247-0246, or really, any of our members. We are a VERY proud bunch of fellas and will be happy to 
talk to you about joining our special and unique unit.

 Chuck Huddleston, 

      Car-Vettes

Clowns
Hello from the Clown bunker:
I have no idea what to write about for this month or upcoming months, other than to say the Clowns are all good. We have 
all been practicing "stay at home" except for the few that have to go to work and we thank them for their sacrifice.

Not too much to report during this time period. I am happy to announce that I, Scooter, can make my own coffee without 
any help from BooBoo. Once the Corona Virus runs it course, the Clowns will be working hard on the future circus hair 
growing skit. We will be looking for volunteers to assist in building the props and rehearsing the skit for the 2020 Shrine 
Circus ~ "Clown for a Day".

I will leave you with small piece of advice; if y’all need a good laugh for the day; do what I do and look in the mirror.

Jim "Scooter" Godsey Clown President 2020

817-733-0271

tsca2014@yahoo.com
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Golf Unit
Golf Unit

NOTES FROM THE GOLF COURSE

Nobles and Ladies, the Golf Unit like much of our society today has been pretty quiet. But we do have a couple of things 
to share with you.

Illustrious Sir Jeff Barcafar is certainly obeying the stay at home orders. But he wanted proof in case his boss asked. So 
we are publishing a photo of Jeff at home in his office, before the restrictions, and Jeff at home on the golf course, after 
the restrictions. Notice the social distancing Lady Diana is maintaining which causes a lot of us to wonder: What happens 
in the house?

 

Speaking of golf, the golf courses are open, with some common sense restrictions, and the Golf Unit Vice President Jeff 
Harris has busily kept up morale by scheduling golf play days. On Saturday, March 21st we had (4) Moslah Golf Unit 
Nobles play at Mansfield National Golf Club. And other play days are in the pipeline, weather permitting. If you would 
like to get out of the house and play golf, tell Dave Harris. Cell phone 817-629-0035 and email Daveharris54@Hotmail.
com. Go for the gusto!

President Marvin was mulling over some Golf Unit history back in January when he was installed as President, and 
came across some old photos of his time as President in 1989. Notice the outfit and the MOSLAH Golf Unit Logo Golf 
Bag supplied by MOSLAH. Quite the golfer and MUCH younger!  30 years later installed as President again! Who 
says history doesn't repeat itself, hey? Too bad the youth doesn't return too. (By the way, Dave Harris has sourced a new 
MOSLAH Golf Unit Logo Golf Bag for our Golfers.)

 

Nobles, if you are looking for a Unit that will once again rise to the occasion with great parties and great golf after 
America defeats this evil plague, just contact us. We would love to hear from you!

 Best to all, Marvin Champlin, Recycled President & Elder

817-915-2967

marvinchamplin@champlinlaw.com

*The Golf Unit is conducting 
its regular monthly meetings 

via Zoom. Technology is 
great! And we get to visit 
with members that can't 

often come to meetings. Best 
of all is we get to see each 

other and visit.
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LOH & TMRC
** Eastchase IHOP Waitress Receives LOH Incentive Award **

February 25, 2020 - Fort Worth’s Eastchase IHOP waitress Jazmine Perales receives an $50.00 Gift Card from Moslah 
Shrine Legion of Honor Commander Paul Sawyer and Fredrick Watson, Assistant Manager looks on. An anonymous 
LOH member donated a gift card to the Eastchase IHOP employee who helped raise the most donations during the 
Annual IHOP Pancake Day in support of the Shriners Hospitals.  Currently, Store Manager Francisco Jarumillo states 
that this Eastchase IHOP was either the top or close to the top Fundraiser of all the IHOPs in this district.  We want to 
express Moslah Shrines gratitude to the Eastchase IHOP management team for the great support they have provide to 
Shriner’s Hospitals and its many patients who are treated regardless of their ability to pay only through various fund 
drives such as this.

LOH members working this event were Commander Sawyer and his wife Edith and 2nd Lt Cmdr. Art Pena. TMRC 
Shrine Club members working this event were Nobles Jim Cornish, Bruce Wilson, Harold Baker & Lady June, Paul 
Sawyer, President and Lady Edith.

LOH & TMRC
Paul Sawyer
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MoslahMoslah
MayMay

BirthdaysBirthdays

5/1	 Jack E Perkey

5/1	 Harold A Rumzek

5/1	 James F Laney

5/1	 Joseph S Fox

5/1	 Rickey L Montey

5/1	 Gordon Turner

5/2	 Robert A Defebbo Sr.

5/2	 Norman N Potter

5/2	 Roy E Hill

5/2	 Barney J McCasland

5/2	 Julio A Gonzalez

5/3	 Thomas E Sonsel

5/4	 Clyde K Lewis

5/4	 Larry E Garrett

5/4	 James T Montandon

5/4	 Tipton C Kindel III

5/5	 Albert R Bernard

5/5	 Dennie L Brown

5/5	 Tracey J Hilton

5/6	 Roy L Taylor Jr.

5/6	 G B Funk

5/6	 Gary O Merritt

5/6	 John D Gause

5/6	 Curtis S Chastain

5/7	 Larry E Cummings

5/7	 Steven D Starkey

5/7	 Chad L McMinn

5/8	 Ben M Byrd Jr

5/9	 Jimmy D Payton

5/10	 George W Hilton

5/10	 James C Jones

5/10	 Jack T Kell III

5/10	 Lewis E Marchbanks Jr

5/10	 Charles L Vanover

5/10	 Daniel T Hill

5/10	 Brett B Johnson

5/12	 Stanley W Booten

5/12	 Robert M Gehrels

5/13	 Joseph C Piland

5/13	 Robert Q Steinman

5/13	 Randall D Moore

5/14	 John D Bennett

5/14	 Stephen W Todd

5/14	 Henry C Hackbusch III

5/15	 Harold E Baker

5/15	 Geoffrey G Seitz

5/16	 James O Creviston

5/16	 M Layton Rigg

5/16	 Bates C Russell

5/17	 Jack R Daugherty

5/17	 Benny J Hilliard

5/17	 Jay Schouten

5/17	 Michael D Holder

5/18	 Robert W Meeker

5/19	 Louis D Chapman

5/19	 Brett L King

5/20	 David L Ragan

5/20	 Joseph W Sherwin

5/20	 Richard L Jackson

5/21	 Stephen C Jones

5/21	 Charles C Manning

5/22	 Tom W Kelly Jr.

5/22	 Darrel W Conn

5/22	 Toby T Flores

5/22	 Christopher A Akers

5/23	 Wayne E Pricer

5/23	 Alfred L Tullock

5/23	 Randall L Bowden

5/24	 Charles J Marek Jr.

5/24	 Gary L Stinson

5/25	 David G Boyd

5/25	 Keith A Kidwill

5/25	 Willie H Eastwood III

5/26	 Wallace D Mulkey

5/26	 Roland E Rhine

5/26	 William K Shipe

5/26	 Corbin L Douthitt

5/26	 Chad L Gilley

5/27	 Kenneth P Thompson

5/27	 James H Atkinson

5/27	 Robert E Franklin

5/27	 Jimmie M Muller

5/27	 Steven J Vandekieft

5/27	 Tracey Cryer

5/28	 Thomas M Bates

5/28	 Randall S Collins

5/28	 Kenneth J Beck

5/29	 George F Marchelos

5/29	 Wallace E Kille

5/29	 Larry L Kilgore

5/29	 Dewey W Markum

5/29	 Jimmy L Godsey

5/29	 Jason N Wiggs

5/30	 Frank G Treadaway

5/30	 Tiffin L Barkley

5/30	 Robert W Oran

5/30	 Kyle M Fairchild

5/31	 L Donald Hunt

5/31	 Thomas H Holmes

5/31	 David R Richardson

5/31	 Richard O Gary
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Potentate’s Column
  (Continued from page 2)

Change the Culture

************
Any Unit in need a Provost for their event,

 please email me at rescuemedic1@tx.rr.com. The earlier I know about the event, the easier it is to get it covered.

Thanks for all you do.

Provost Chairman 
Darrell Carothers 

Our newest club, the Moslah Shriner Shifters, had a unique idea and hosted a virtual car show on April 18th.  There were 
25 entries and they let me pick the “Best in Show”.  I chose a beautifully restored 1969 Camaro Z-28, a muscle car close 
to my heart.  Please check out the club’s Facebook page.  They plan on having many more activities once we are able to 
get out in public.

If you have not heard the news, both the Texas Shrine Association’s Summer Ceremonial in June and the Imperial Session 
in July have been cancelled.  I am disappointed but understand the need for the safety of our members.

We are working on some exciting activities to get Moslah up and going once the COVID-19 danger has passed.  Hopefully 
the June Moslah News will contain details of future in-person events.  The membership team is working to meet virtually 
for now and get started with some fun.

Yours in the Faith,

Jeff Eaton
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If you know a Noble or Lady 
who is sick or shut-in, please 
contact  the Shrine Office at 

817-335-9469 or
moslah@moslahshrine.org.

Each time Bear is purchased, 20% of the proceeds are donated directly 
to Shriners to help them continue their critical services.

Please visit: https://www.vermontteddybear.com/shriners

Or Please call 1-800-988-8277. Our customer service representatives 
are available Monday through Friday, 9:00 am to 9:00 pm EST. CLOSED 
Saturday and Sunday.

	              June

    	 ALL EVENTS ARE 			 

	 CANCELLED 	UNTIL 		

	 FURTHER NOTICE

	              May

    May 7th & 8th - Mother’s 		

	 Day (No Contact)

 	 Flower Deliveries

	 VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!

	 ALL OTHER EVENTS ARE

	 CANCELLED 	UNTIL 		

	 FURTHER NOTICE


